
 

Youth & Gang Violence Subcommittee 
Thursday, February 6, 2020 

Multnomah Building, Room 315 
501 SE Hawthorne Blvd, Portland 97214 

9-11am 
Meeting Agenda 

 
9:00 am Welcome & Introductions 

 

 

Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 

 

9:20 am December Meeting Debrief  

 

 

All 

9:25 am Recent Gun Violence Information Sharing PPB/GVRT/YSD/MCSO 

Others 

 

9:40 am Other Updates & Announcements:  

 

 

All 

 

9:50 am Youth Educating Police (YEP) Presentation 

 

 

Taji Chesimet/YEP 

Britt Masbeck/YEP 

10:20am Student Investment Account Maria Hernandez Segoviano, PPS 

Shanice Clarke, PPS 

10:50 am Next Steps and Next Meeting All 

 

 

 
Next Meeting: 
March 5, 2020 

9-11am 
 
 
 



 
Attendance 

 
 
 
Attendees 
Quete Capuia, MCHD 
Shanice Clarke, PPS 
Tajo Chesimet, YEP 
Lakayana Drury, Word is Bond 
Sgt. Kenneth Duilio, PPB/GVRT 
Jillian Girard, Dept. of County Management 
Erin Fairchild, Multco Health 
Ronnie Faavae, IRCO 
Royal Harris, County Human Services 
Maria Hernandez, PPS 
Brett (?) Jackson, CHI 

           Andrea Marquez, Civic Life/ Multnomah Youth  
Commission 

Erika Molina Rodriguez, Multnomah Youth Commission 
Sonji Moore, ODE Youth Dev. Division Racial & Ethnic 

Disparities Coordinator 
Britt Mojback, YEP 
Marcia Perez, Youth & Gang Violence Prevention 

Coordinator 

Kate Oland, Gresham High School 
Dana Riemer, PPS 
Anya Sekino, Youth Development Council 
Sgt. Aaron Schmautz, Portland Police Bureau Youth 

Services Division 
Samantha Taylor, Multnomah County Health Department 

Intern 
Raffaele Timarchi, Multnomah County Chair’s OFfice 
Alayna Windham, Gresham Barlow School District 
Babak Zolfaghari-Azar, POIC 
Meagan Zurn, DCJ 
 
 
LPSCC Staff 
Abbey Stamp, LPSCC 
Leneice Rice, LPSCC 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC  

 
 
Notes 
Introductions were made and people shared their New Year’s resolutions. 
 
Recent Gun Violence Information Sharing 
Sgt. Kenneth Duilio, PPB, shared the following information: 

● This year, there has been one homicide, but 63 shootings investigated by the Gun  
  Violence Reduction Team (GVRT).  

● 17 people were injured, many of whom were bystanders.  
● 500 casings around town.  
● There have been more daytime shootings than is typical. Still mostly night time  

  events. 
● Non-gang shootings don’t get enough attention.  
● PPB has started using door hangers in areas where there was a shooting in order to  

 inform and illicit community’s help.  
● Average age of victims is 31.  
● What is needed: jobs, mentors, relationships.  

Sgt. Aaron Schmautz acknowledged the police officer shortage. He also spoke to the goal of 
diverting youth from the justice system. 
 
Dana Reimer noted PPS is working on exclusionary discipline policies. 

 
MCDA’s Glen Banfield stated how hard officers are working. A small percentage of shootings come 



 
into the DA’s office because officers are constantly working.  
There was discussion around public education. Glen also noted the staff cuts that impact MCDA. 

 
Youth Education Police (YEP) 
Youth from YEP introduced themselves and gave a presentation around what YEP is doing. Their 
primary purpose is to educate the police bureau on how to interact with youth to decrease conflict 
and mistrust among youth and police. YEP’s ​website ​and ​presentation​ has more information. YEP 
asks for help getting an in with law enforcement in East County. YEP can return to give updates and 
show a video at a future meeting.  

 
 

Student Investment Account (SIA) 
PPB’s Shanice Clarke and Maria Hernandez presented information about the Student Success Act, 
which is a fund, created by a business tax, to help underserved student populations succeed.  
For information see the ​presentation​. ​PPS Website ​outlines the process. This is a collective impact.  
Discussion included the following: 

● Are students equipped to be successful on a basic level? 
● Learning about the criminal justice system is important and can help students stay away from 

and be able to change the system.  
● Need to be intentional around LGBQT students.  

 
 

Announcements: 
 
Abbey Stamp announced the county received another $2 million from the MacArthur Safety & 
Justice Challenge to decrease incarceration and rethink jails. We are focusing on pretrial 
improvements. For more information, see ​Multnomah County Awarded Additional $2 Million by 
MacArthur Foundation Safety and Justice Challenge to Advance Local Justice System Reform 

 
 

Next Meeting: 
Lily Yamamoto suggested the next meeting focus on what we’re going to do about these violence 
concerns among budget challenges. Come with ideas.  
 
The meeting was adjourned. 

http://youtheducatingpolice.org/
https://multco.us/file/86626/download
https://multco.us/file/86625/download
https://www.pps.net/
https://multco.us/multnomah-county/news/multnomah-county-awarded-additional-2-million-macarthur-foundation-safety-and
https://multco.us/multnomah-county/news/multnomah-county-awarded-additional-2-million-macarthur-foundation-safety-and

